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President: Brian Deam 

Email:  president@moorestownfc.com 

Dear Members, 
 
Despite the heat wave and summer vacations, the club was very active in July.  The number of rounds played was 
comparable to July of ’21, which was a record, and the courts were busy. 
 
A shout out to John Carpinelli and his staff for maintaining the course in such excellent condition during the recent 
heat wave. When I played last week, I expected hard fairways and greens and instead encountered lush and soft con-
ditions. Their extensive watering and diligence during the days and evenings really paid off.  Let them know that you 
appreciate their efforts. 
 
Congratulations to our Level II tennis team on winning the 2022 Level II South Jersey Summer League.  The team is 
captained by Jenn Carlton and team members are Dana Krisanda, Steph Morrison, Barb Hendrickson, Deb Hochberg, 
and Michelle Jagodzinski. 
 
A new lunch menu was recently implemented - come on out and try the new appetizers, salads, and sandwiches. A 
new dinner menu will be out shortly; keep an eye out for an email.  On Saturday, August 27th, there will be a Family-
Style Seafood Boil; reservations are required.  In September, our Social Committee will hold a Member Appreciation 
event, which will be free to all members; details will be forthcoming later this month. 
 
At the July Board meeting we selected the members of the Nominating Committee, who will select the candidates for 
the four positions up for election this fall – President, Treasurer, and 2 Trustees.  If you are interested in any of these 
positions, please submit an application for consideration. The application form is available from our business manag-
er.  
 
Welcome to the 14 new members that joined the club in July.  Check out their names and sports on page 13.  We still 
have a waiting list for new golf members and the Board just approved a new non-equity House membership for new 
members only.  It has all the privileges and dues of a House membership but does not require a bond to join.  
 
Please do not leave valuables in your car and be sure to lock it.  Incidents of car break-ins in the Moorestown area 
persist. 
 
We know August is a popular month for vacations, but did you also know: before being named after Augustus Caesar 
it was called Sextilis (the six month of the calendar); the number of days in the month has changed several times - first 
it was 30 days. Then, 31. When January and February came onto the scene, it was reduced to 29 days. Then, Julius 
Caesar changed it back to 31; and August 16th is national rum day – we should have a special on daiquiris! 
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer and we will see you at the club! 
 
 

mailto:nittneelion@gmail.com
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MFC On-Course Restroom 
 

                              

Our new restroom is now operational!  The code for the door handle is 1892.  We strongly encourage all 
members to use the new facility rather than the shrubbery.  Its location between the 3rd and 6th greens 
means that along with the clubhouse there is a bathroom facility every three holes. So remember, Play 
Three Before You Pee! 
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Patrick Fowler 

 

I have been a Field Club member, along with my wife Audrey, for 17 years. You will see us on many summer evenings 

at the Field Club, either playing golf or dining on the patio.  

 

Growing up in a rural Kentucky town, I was fortunate enough to learn and play golf at a 9 hole course starting when I 

was nine years old. To be honest, there wasn’t much else to do!  I played competitive golf through high school and 

college.  In the past few years, I’ve gotten back to playing competitive golf again, playing in GAP matches, the Stokes 

and Greenwood Cups, the Senior and regular Club Championships, or with the early weekend morning group.   

 

Audrey and I moved to Moorestown from California in 1998 with our three children:  Chase, Scout, and Saylor.  They 

all went through the wonderful Moorestown school system, graduated from college, and each have now returned to 

their roots in California, providing us with a good reason to get back to California for visits and some winter golf.   

 

Professionally, I am a chemical engineer by education, and also obtained an MBA along the way.  During my career, I 

have worked in technical and supply chain management roles.  I have also been a long time member and current sec-

retary of the Sustainable Moorestown Township committee.   

 

I have been Treasurer at the Field Club since 2020.  It has been exciting to see the growth of the club during that time 

with thanks to the current and past Boards and staff for all of the hard work to invest and improve the course, reno-

vate the clubhouse, and add the bar area.   

 

I look forward to seeing you all at the Field Club! 
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Golf Pro-George Frake II 

Email: gfrake@moorestownfc.com 

 

Junior Golf  

Beginner Sessions 

Targeted for ages 8 to 12 with little or no golf experience 

Beginner sessions are from 9am to 11am 

$140 per session, max of 6 participants 

Session 1  August 9, 10 and 11 

Session 2  August 23, 24 and 25 

 

Intermediate Sessions 

Targeted for ages 11 to 14 with some golf experience 

Intermediate Sessions are from 9am to 11:30am 

$160 per session, max of 6 participants 

August 16, 17 and 18 

 

Small Groups 

Beginning August 6th 

Small group sessions will meet on Wednesday and Saturday 

Max of 6 per session   

$15 per session 6 sessions $75 

 

Wednesday 

 Intermediate 4pm and 5pm 

Beginner 530pm to 630pm 

 

Saturday 

Intermediate 1pm to 2pm 

 Intermediate 230pm to 330pm 

Beginner 4pm to 5pm 

 

To sign up please contact the golf shop via email MFCJuniorGolf@gmail.com 

mailto:MFCJuniorGolf@gmail.com
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Tennis Pro Mike Perrone 

Email: mptopspin@yahoo.com 

Summer Team Champs! 

Our Level II team captained by Jenn Canton won the 2022 Level II South Jersey Summer League. It was the first time the 
team has won the league and did so by 2 points. The team is composed mainly of the Cup 6 spring league team which also had a 
very successful season. Team members along with Jenn include Dana Krisanda, Steph Morrison, Barb Hendrickson, Deb 
Hochberg, Michelle Jagodzinski, and a host of subs who played several matches for the team.  

Our Cup I team also had a strong showing, finishing in fourth place playing in some tough competition against some of the 
strongest players in South Jersey. Cup 1 is captained by Lynn Rohrbach. Players for our Level 1 team with  Lynn include Andrea 
Giacobbo, Sally Finley, Ivey Wang, Mi Lim, Cathy Hipple, Jeanie Gamble,  and Cathy Richards. 

 

Club Tournament  

Club Tournament is planned to start in early September. Our 2022 club will begin in a round robin format the first week of Sep-
tember. Events include: Mens Singles, Ladies Doubles, and Mixed Doubles. Our champions will be decided by late October,  early 
November. Players and teams have about two weeks to complete each round.  

 

Junior summer tennis 

Our junior program will continue into Labor Day weekend meeting Tuesday and Thursdays from 12:30-2 pm. Many players were 
away in July but we continue right up to the start of school and then the same days once  school starts from 3:45-5:15 pm.  

 

Group Clinics continue to grow. MFC breaks down our adult groups into categories, each one meeting several times a week.  

Levels are: 

1 Advanced mixed 

2 Advanced Intermediate  

3 Intermediate  

4 Intermediate Beginner.  

Please contact Mike to find the right day/time/level for you.  

 

Tennis Tip 

It’s getting downright hot. Dress the part. No cotton, no dark colors, wear a light, preferably dry fit, hat, Also, remember it’s just 
as important to eat as it is drink. Stomach nausea from heat is usually from lack of food. No dairy and some carbohydrates. A 
bagel goes along way on a hot day.  

 

August member feature: Craig Mehnert 

Craig joined MFC four years ago after watching his son take lessons. He decided he wanted to become good. Now Craig is playing 
a bunch, doing drills, Men’s league, and organizing the Monday / Wednesday morning doubles. Craig retired in his 50s after a 
very successful business career and found he had the time to play. Craig is always lending a helping hand to someone whether he 
is helping Mike shovel winter snow off the courts, feeding balls for a third court of drills, helping his niece build a home, taking 
care of his parents, and donating his accounting skills to seniors during tax season. Craig is truly an asset to MFC!  His son Mercu-
ry will be a freshmen at Moorestown HS and will be trying out for the tennis team.   
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Ladies 18 Holers 

Linda Kastner-Lindkast@aol.com  
Carol Beard.  - carolabeard@yahoo.com  

 

August is upon us and the yearly Ladies Club Championship will be in a few weeks! We are inviting all lady 
golfers to participate. The requirement is to play 18 holes of stroke play on 2 of the following dates only: Au-
gust 16, August 23, August 30 or September 6. Tee times will start at 8 a.m.  
 
Low Gross-Winner 
2nd Low Gross-Runner up 
Low Net-Best of the Rest 
2nd Low Net- Runner up  Best of the Rest 
 
Sign up in the ladies locker room or in the Pro Shop.  
You will receive a phone call from our Tournament Chairpersons with your scheduled tee times! 
 
As you are reading this, many of our 18 holers are returning from the WGAP trip to Ireland where they 
played 6 rounds of golf in Northeast Ireland. What a wonderful experience for them! 
 
The rest of us are playing our weekly rounds and enjoying the game with our fellow lady golfers! Many are 
taking advantage of open days at other beautiful courses! 
 
Hoping for some cooler weather in August!  

mailto:Kastner-Lindkast@aol.com
mailto:carolabeard@yahoo.com
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Ladies 9-Holers– Lisa Paparone 

Email: LisaPap1@comcast.net 

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer and you’ve all been able to get some rounds of golf in! 
 
For now, we are just playing our usual Thursday morning rounds, not many other events, until our 9 Hole 
Championship starts in September.  You are automatically entered when you play and submit your scores on 
the specified days of the championship.  No sign up is required.  The Front Nine is played on September 22, 
the Back Nine is on September 29th.  October 6th is the rain date.  Additional details are in the handbook. 
 
Closing Day will be Thursday, October 13th. 
 
Remember to turn in your cards to the Pro shop after your Thursday morning rounds.  Scores will be record-
ed for purposes of the Thursday weekly 9-Holer tournaments, and you will be competing with other players 
in your flight, which is based on handicaps, so your chances of winning are as good as anyone else’s. Don’t be 
shy about submitting your scorecard.  PLUS, the Pro shop will enter your scores into the GHIN handicap sys-
tem so you don’t have to. 
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Men’s Golf—Tim Casale 

Email: timc52478@yahoo.com 

July definitely turned on the heat and along with that the Progressive Pressure Tournament saw some heat and pressure put on 

its competitors.  The four player team format consisted of counting the best ball on holes 1-6, 2 best balls holes 7-11, three best 

balls holes 12-15 and all four balls counting in the final 3 holes. In the end, the team of Jack Robinson, Brian Celhar, Geoff Celhar 

and Drew Krisanda withstood the heat and the pressure, shooting a blistering net score of 143, 17 under par.    

The Stokes Tournament has reached the final 5 competitors with Tim Casale set to face John Diepold, while Adam Shaw awaits 
the winner of Mike McCool and Chris Bain.   

The Greenwood Cup still has a couple matches left in the Final 8 portion, but the teams of Ed McGugan/Peter Ellison and Pat 
Fowler/Bill Van Fossen are awaiting their opponents in the Final Four.   

In the Men’s Club Championship, defending champ Kevin Kramarski has advanced to the final and awaits the winner of Doug 
Dreby and Tim Casale.  The 36 hole match play final will take place on a weekend in August.    

Good luck to all of the remaining competitors.  

Speaking of Kevin Kramarski, in this month's edition of Kramarski Korner, Kevin and Jim both competed in the 118th GAP Open at 
Philadelphia Cricket Club's' Wissahickon Course.   Jim would play in the morning shooting a respectable 7 over 77.  Kevin went off 
in the afternoon and shot a 6 over 76.  Unfortunately, the cut line landed on 5 over and both brothers failed to qualify for the sec-
ond round.  Kevin will be competing in the 120th Joseph Patterson Cup at St. David’s Country Club August 3rd & 4th.  Congrats, 
good luck and thanks for representing the Field Club. 

Thursday night 9 hole league has 4 Thursdays left in August.  George sent an email on June 2nd with the formats for each week 
through August. Come out and have some fun with your friends or match up and meet some new members.   Check with the Pro 
shop for the weekly format and sign up letting them know you are playing.  Tee times can start as early as 3:30 pm and anyone can 
join.  

 

Please check with the Pro shop for future tournament sign ups! 

 

Remaining Men’s Golf Schedule 

 

• Saturday, August 20th– Men’s Golf Event 

• September 3rd—5th—Labor Day Drop in Event 

• Saturday, September 10th- Member-Member (6 BB, 6 Alt Shot, 6 Scramble) 

• Senior, Super Senior & Legendary Club Championships- Saturday & Sunday September 17 & 18 

• Friday & Saturday September 30-October 1- Men’s 2 Day Member Guest 
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Dining Committee:  Tim D’Angelo, Chairman 

Email: timothydangelo@yahoo.com 

 
 

The dog days of summer are truly amongst us!  I hope everyone is having a nice time traveling or simply be-

ing with family and friends during this time.  The dining/bar committee has been busy this summer working 

on ideas for new menu items and looking forward to many new events for the fall. 

 

We had a great evening of entertainment with the “Amptons” band on July 21st.  If you couldn’t join us that 

evening, we hope to have them back in the coming months and you truly do not want to miss this exciting 

duo who got everyone up and dancing and enjoying themselves.   

 

Also, we have launched a revised menu with many great additions.  The bone-in chicken wings, brisket sand-

wich, and the salmon arugula salad are a few of the very good additions.  You will also see that the menu 

now delineates items that are gluten free (GF) or vegetarian (V).  We hope that this helps with any of the 

membership’s dietary needs! 

 

If you haven’t dined at the club in awhile, I would encourage you to come in or order take out.  The kitchen 

staff has really done a nice job listening to the needs and wants of the membership and has something for 

everyone. Looking ahead, we hope to have a family-style, indoor/outdoor “Seafood Boil” at the end of Au-

gust.  This will be a great way to conclude a busy, hot summer and get ready for more great things this fall.  

We are hoping to transform MFC into a dining/bar destination for all of us, and not just a convenience when 

we are done with our golf rounds or tennis matches.                 
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What's better than a 4th of July BBQ and fireworks to celebrate America's Independence?   How about doing 
it with friends at MFC!  

  

On Monday, July 4th, 24 members decided to fight for their golfing independence in the Firecracker Scram-
ble.  Teams of 4 fought hard over 9 holes in the sweltering July heat.  There were moments of precision shot 
making over rough terrain to go along with the duffs and missed putts.  In the end, there was no clear winner 
as two groups of Patriots both posted a -5.   

  

Congratulations to everyone who fought to the end.  The Co-Champions are:       

• Greg Lofgren, Rich Jagodzinski, Frank Angelini and Michael Testa 

• Rob Kania, James Wildish, Mike Thornton and Tim D'Angelo  

  

Special thanks to John Carpinelli, George Frake and all of the MFC team who make MFC and America great!   
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Please help us welcome the following new members: 

 

Marie Quigley—House member 

William Webb—Golf member 

Jeff & Erica Lounsbery—Golf and tennis member 

Cameron Wade—Golf member 

Tom & Nancy Londres—Golf member 

Sam Stengel—Golf member 

Andrew Scott—Golf member 

William Gill—Golf member 

Graham Menzies—Golf member 

Roger Lefferts—Tennis member 

Greg Tocco—Golf member 

Sandra Nairn—Golf member 
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Dining Hours 
Monday Closed 

Tuesday 11:00—3:00 (dining) 

11:00-6:00 (bar) 

Wednesday 11:00– 9:00 

Thursday 11:00—9:00 

Friday 11:00—9:00 

Saturday 11:00-6:00 

Sunday 8:30—3:00 

Need Reservations for the Dining Room? 

You can make a reservation in many ways!   

Contact Jessica at 856-235-1464 ext 1 

Email: office@moorestownfc.com 

Or visit our website and complete the reservation request form under Dining! 

Please keep in mind that we ask for reservations for any group/party over 6 people 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 

 

13 

 

14 15 

 

16 17 18 19 20 

Men’s Golf Event 

21 

 

22 23 

Board of Trus-

tees Meeting 

24 25 26 

 

27 

Seafood Boil 

28 29 30 31    

31       

August 2022 
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Board Officers Liaison for: Phone Term Expires Email: 

President, Brian Deam  Dining (856) 231-1408 2022 
president@moorestownfc.com 

Treasurer, Pat Fowler  Budget (856) 787-9779 2022 pfowler701@comcast.net 

Secretary,  Ben Blank  Long Range & 
Capital Planning 

(856) 207-8737 2023 

benblank@comcast.net 

Trustees at Large Liaison for: Phone # Term Expires Email: 

Tom Morris   (609) 472-5149 2024  tmorris82@comcast.net 

Jeff Beam Greens  (609) 504-1459 2022 stonbeam@gmail.com 

Stephanie Morrison Tennis (609) 217-5104 2024 smorrison@101walker.com 

Pat DeHart Membership/
Marketing 

(856) 222-1225 2023 

patricia.dehart@hotmail.com 

Paul Gilhool Membership/
Marketing 

(609) 707-7605 2022 

pjgilhool@gmail.com 

David Ricci  (856) 780-5789 2023 dricci@comcast.net 

Committee Chairperson   Email: 

Membership & Marketing 
Committee 

Paul Gilhool (609) 707-7605   pjgilhool@gmail.com 

Dining  
Tim D’Angelo (609) 707-6020   timothydangelo@yahoo.com 

Committee 

House  
Mike McCool (856) 296-2260   mmccool14@comcast.net 

Committee 

Men’s Golf  
Tim Casale (609) 217-7711   timc52478@yahoo.com 

Committee 

Ladies’ Golf  Lisa Paparone 

Linda Kastner 

 (609) 330-8116 

(856) 234-8052 

  
lisapap1@comcast.net 

lindkast@aol.com Committee 

Tennis 
Susan Horn (856) 914-0720   sgjhorn@yahoo.com 

Committee 

Greens  
Steve Gallagher (215) 783-0054   steveg@ses95.com 

Committee 

Long Range & Capital   
Planning Committee 

Audrey Brisson (856) 787-9779   audbrisson@msn.com 

Policy  
Brian Deam (85)-231-1408   secretary@moorstownfc.com 

Committee 

Traditions  
Steve Gallagher (215) 783-0054   steveg@ses95.com 

Committee 

Member Conduct        
Committee 

Beth VanFossen 
Garrett McVaugh 

 (856) 234-5967 

(315) 750-0685 

  
 bethvanfossen11@gmail.com 

gmcvaugh@gmail.com 

Social Committee Brian Paquette (609) 903-5297  bkpas@msn.com 

mailto:nittneelion@gmail.com
mailto:millerx7@aol.com
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mailto:smorrison@101walker.com
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